Board of Public Works et B
Meeting Minutes REC E_’ VED
June 18, 2018 '
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Members Present: Thomas Haluch, Guilherme Rodrigues, EéFry Linton, Stephen
Santos Y L LA
Members Absent: Alex Simao

Also: Steven Frederick

At 00.00 PM Mr. called the meeting to order.
All present stood for the Pledge of Allegiance.

Mr. Chris Lemek of C Lemek & Sons Construction, Inc. appeared before the BPW to
discuss his Drain layer’s License and the East Street and Miller Street projects the
company was working on with which there were issues.(Mr. Linton excused himself
from this discussion and left the room). Mr. Rodrigues made a motion to reinstate the
drain layer’s license for C. Lemek & Sons Construction, Inc. and the motion was not
seconded. The motion was rescinded by Mr. Haluch. Mr, Haluch made a motion to
reinstate the drain layer’s license and Mr. Rodrigues seconded. Mr. Santos was against.
2/1.

Correspondence: #914 Letter from Mr. Seth Tellier regarding damage sustained to a
tire on Holyoke Street. Mr. Tellier also submitted the invoice from Tire Rack for the tire
replacement and photos of the damage. Mr. Linton made a motion to send to the
insurer to pay and Mr. Rodrigues seconded. All in favor: 4/0.

DIRECTOR'S REPORT

Cady street Sewer-Awaiting contract signing from Town Hall.

Open Positions- Summer Help Open Positions-Closed. Mr. Batista has applications for
recommendation. Labor positions will be posted internally. PW2 and PW3 positions to
be filled.

FOY Budget Review- No transfer requests to date.
Annual Bid- Bids are posted and opening scheduled for June 21, 2018.

Holyoke Street Project- Milling is completed and structure adjustment being done this
week and final paving to begin June 25,



Sidewalk Work- Newbury and Cambridge Street sections along with bench pads near
Community Center are completed. T .
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RTE 21 Cemetery- Initial survey work has been completed and a base plan to be done
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Tower Road Borings- The streets have been field reviewed and a borlng contractor to
be brought in to do the work. Letters to be sent to James & Deborah Ziemba, Brian
Connery and Ann Irvine to advise them of the progress of the project.

6-Wheeler- The insurance company is still reviewing the difference in replacement cost
versus the cost of the new truck.

Miller Street- Approval to extend milling to East Street is being sought.

FY19 Chapter 90 Money- Mr. Frederick is requesting the BPW submit a list of streets for
estimating.

Snow and Ice Report- Numbers will be emailed to the BPW the following Tuesday.
State street Project- BPW input is needed for this project. Mr. Linton thought that the
developer of the project should be responsible for the roads in the development.
Matching grants from the State and Federal governments have been applied for to help
the town with their part of the project.

No other progress on the Putts Bridge Fence and HVAC.

Mr. Linton made a motion to accept the Director’s Report. Mr. Rodrigues seconded. All
in favor: 4/0.

Mr. Santos brought up the tree clearing right of way. Catch basin cleaning and tree
clearing to be done as well as testing.

At 6:59 PM, Mr. Rodrigues made a motion, seconded by Mr. Linton to adjourn. The
Board voted All in Favor.
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